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Editorial 
 
And so it ends. After  9 years as editor of the village newsletter, 37  
issues, several adaptations to the format, the odd dabble with colour 
printing, the introduction of back page advertising, as well as errors and 
misprints too numerous to mention, the time has come for me to “hang 
up my laptop” and pass the job on to someone else. My sincerest 
thanks to all contributors for continuing to provide so much “content” 
for every issue, to our advertisers for their loyalty and to the many 
regular readers for their tolerance of my all-too-frequent ineptitude. 
The only problem with my impending “retirement” is that, at time of 
writing, no-one else in the parish has come forward to take it on. With 
the new issue due to be produced in about 10 weeks time, the clock is 
ticking and we desperately someone else to provide this important  
service on behalf of the community. You will get plenty of help from 
me to produce the first issue, after which you would be free to exercise 
your creativity to produce something even better! Please get in touch if 
you  are able to help. Many thanks. 
 
Wishing everyone a peaceful Christmas and a prosperous 2019.      Ed  

Editor: Ed Gibson, 10 Green Lane, Great Barton IP31 2QZ  
Call  01284 788384 (evenings only please) or  email:   egibsongbpc@btinternet.com  
Distribution: Tracey Butt, Vicarage Farm Lane, Great Barton IP31 2QF ,  01284 787386 or  
e-mail tracey.butt@gmail.com  

NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION DATES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE SPRING 2019  

NEWSLETTER :  MIDNIGHT, FRIDAY 1ST FEBRUARY 

ISSUE DEADLINE DELIVERY 

Spring 1st February Mid February 

Summer 1st May Mid May 

Autumn 1st August Mid August 

Winter 1st November Mid November 



3 

 

EVENT DIARY 
 

T o avoid village functions clashing on a particular date, a 5 year diary is held at 

the Post Office. If you intend to hold a significant activity please check that the 

date has  not already been chosen by another organisation. Please also ensure that 

you  make a record in the diary of your own event to try to  pre-empt clashes as 

these could be damaging to your function and its income. 

VILLAGE EVENTS 

Borough Councillor 
  Mrs S Broughton   01284 787 327 

  Manor House, Church Road, Great Barton, IP31 2QR 

  sarah.broughton@stedsbc.gov.uk   

 

County Councillor 

  Mrs R Hopfensperger   07876 683 516 

  17, Risbygate Street, Bury St Edmunds,  IP33 3AA 

  rebecca.hopfensperger@suffolk.gov.uk 

 

Member of Parliament 

  Rt Hon Jo Churchill MP  01284 752 311 

  10 Hatter St, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP33 1LZ 

  Lesley.canham@parliament.uk www.jochurchill.org.uk 

PARISH COUNCILLORS 
http://www.greatbarton.onesuffolk.net/parish-council/ 

Chairman 

Philip Reeve 01284 787583 

Vice-Chair 

Maggie Dunn 01284 787357 

Councillors 

Peter Fisk  01359 231382 

Kate Trevitt 01284 787331 

Matthew Parker 01284 788307 

Nicky Crouch  01284 788611  
Vacancy 

Vacancy 

Vacancy 

Vacancy 

Vacancy 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 

RATES 

 
Business advertising is available in 

the Great Barton Newsletter. For  

applicable rates, see the table below. 

If you wish to place an ad, then 

please contact the editor by e-mail  

egibsongbpc@btinternet.com 

 1/4 page 1/2 page Full  

page 

Colour £75 £150 £300 

Black / 

White 

£50 £100 £200 
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GREAT BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

www.greatbarton.onesuffolk.net 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS are held at the Community Room in the  

Village Hall, commencing at 7.15 p.m.  

Public Sessions are available for Parishioners to raise matters in which they 

are interested. 
 

Notice of all Parish Council Meetings and any other important Parish  
Council information is posted regularly on the Parish Council notice boards 
outside the Post Office in The Street, by the Thurston Road mailbox, and at 
the Mill Road / Livermere Road crossroads and on the website. 
  

Copies of the minutes of meetings of Great Barton Parish Council are  
available at a cost of 10p per page. Should you wish to avail yourself of this 
facility or, if you have any queries, please contact the Clerk to the Council. 
 

Mrs Linda Harley 

6 Garden Close 

Great Barton 

Bury St Edmunds 

IP31 2SY 
 

Email:  harley.parish@btinternet.com or Call01284  787 777 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2018/19 
 

 2018 
10th December 
2019 
21st January 

18th February 

 The full agenda for each meeting will be posted 
on the village notice-board 3 days in advance. 
Dates can also be found on the village web-site: 

http://greatbarton.suffolk.cloud 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

It is very rare for me to start the quarterly Newsletter seek-

ing your involvement as a Councillor within the Parish. 

Within the last few weeks we have sadly lost the services 

of Mrs Diana Boys which now provides your Council with 

a compliment of just six. Our full complement of Council-

lors is 11 and it is with some eagerness that I would wel-

come residents who have been in the Parish for more than 

12 months to consider serving your community. It is im-

portant to have Councillor numbers close to or at its full 

complement to provide diversity of opinions which will 

provide healthier democratic outcomes. Please contact 

Linda Harley, our clerk for an insight into a Councillor’s 

activities and I would encourage you also to attend one or 

two of our monthly meetings and gather an awareness of 

the range of activities we encounter. Linda’s email address 

and telephone number are in the early pages of this News-

letter as well as the forthcoming Parish Council meeting 

dates in the community room of the Village Hall. 

 

In the last Newsletter I mentioned how dry June and July 

2018 had been compared to the same period in1976, and if 

. If you believe or don’t believe in 

global warming and compare the top ten warmest summers 

since 1910, five of those have occurred since the year 

2000. 

GREAT BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 
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Neighbourhood Plan Update –  

The working group are diligently working towards a draft 

Neighbourhood Plan which has the following chapters: 

 Chapters 1 and 2. Introduction to NP for Great Barton 

     and the Development Plan 

 Chapter 3 – Great Barton History and Now 

 Chapter 4 – Planning Policy in Context 

 Chapter 5 – Vision and Objectives 

 Chapter 6 – Planning Strategy 

 Chapter 7 - Housing 

 Chapter 8 – Business and Employment 

 Chapter 9 – Community Facilities 

 Chapter 10 – Village Character and Environment 

 Chapter 11 – Transport 

 Chapter 12 – Monitoring and Delivery. 

 Relevant Appendices to the Plan 

 

Once these chapters have been compiled, reviewed and ex-

tensively scrutinised for compliance to the objectives of 

our Neighbourhood Plan, this draft plan will be go to St 

Edmundsbury Borough Council for their informal com-

ments prior, to the Plan being subject to formal consulta-

tion.  The consultation period for the Plan will be 6 weeks 

and its communications will be in many formats to allow 

electronic and paper feedback. Following feedback there is 

the opportunity to amend the Plan before a further submis-

sion to St Edmundsbury Borough Council. The next stage 

is the independent examination prior to the Village Refer-

endum. 
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  The Neighbourhood Plan steps and where we are towards adoption 

We Are Here 
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West Suffolk Operational Hub (WSOH) and roadworks – Morgan Sindall 

 

As many of you will have seen when travelling along Fornham Road to the 

A134 the frenzy of activity of the ground works has now passed and the activ-

ity visually is centred on the erection of steel work. The first prominent struc-

ture was the workshop complex for SEBC vehicles which will replace facili-

ties currently at Olding Road. The steel work now being raised is the Waste 

Transfer Station and will be the more dominant building. 

 

To install a new foul water drainage main as part of the scheme’s requirements 

Barton Hill will be closed between Monday 12th November 2018 to Tuesday 

20th November 2018 & Monday 26th November to Friday 21st December 

2018. The works have been phased to ensure access can be granted to facilitate 

the Bury St Edmunds Christmas Fayre. 

I have attached the diversion notices for either end of Barton Hill (see facing 

page) with the diversion indicated as the A134 north, turn left down the Ave-

nue of Oaks on the B1106 to turn again left towards Bury St Edmunds still on 

the B1106 passing the lower end of Barton Hill towards the Tollgate inter-

change. 

 

Diversions will be in place for non-residents in order to minimise disruption to 

the affected area and Morgan Sindall will do their upmost best to ensure that 

disruption to all occupiers affected, is kept to a minimum. 

The works will be carried out by the groundworks contractor (JL Knight Road-

works Ltd) during the hours of 0800 to 1800 Monday to Friday; with the po-

tential of Saturday working 0830 to 1330 in accordance with the planning per-

mission for the scheme 

 

Community Speed Watch. May I remind residents, your Parish Council has 

allocated funds towards equipment to facilitate a Community Speed Watch but 

we seek a co-ordinator to get this project underway. Please contact Linda 

Harley whose number is within this Newsletter. 

 

May I and all your Parish Councillors wish you good health and happiness 

over the festive period and into 2019 

Philip Reeve   -  Chairman  - November 2018. 
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Barton Hill junction with B1106  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Barton Hill, Fornham Road and A134 Dual Carriageway 
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Changes to village Dog Bins  

PARISH COUNCIL COMMUNICATIONS 
 

If you would like to receive updates on the activities 

of the Parish Council, then please send your email 

address to the  

Parish Clerk, Linda Harley; 

harley.parish@btinternet.com 

 

GREAT BARTON ON FACEBOOK 
 

 

There are two active Great Barton groups on Facebook which 

are open to anyone with an interest in the village to join: 

Great Barton Community 

 https://www.facebook.com/gtbartoninfo?fref=ts 

(or enter “Great Barton” in the search box on your Homepage)  

Great Barton Neighbourhood Watch 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/391717411180942/ 

The bins in the village are now all going to be 

both litter and dog waste bins.  Could dog 

walkers please take extra care in future to tie 

up their dog bags securely before putting them 

in the bin. 

mailto:harley.parish@btinternet.com
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Find us on FACEBOOK or online at 

www.greatbartonandthurston.org.uk 

 

Vicar   Rev'd Manette Crossman    01284 787554 

 

Verger   Linda Scoles    01359 230392 

Church Wardens  Tim Frost         01284 787442 

    Angela Pearce  01359 230395 

 

Treasurer   Katherine Drakes    01284 787746 

 

Services 

8.00 a.m. Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

  2nd, 3rd and 4th Sundays 

 

10.30 a.m. Parish Communion 

  Sung Common Worship  1st, 2nd and 4th Sundays 

 

9.00 a.m. 3rd Sunday 

  Cafe Church at the Church Institute 

 

6.30 p.m. Evensong (1st Sundays) 

  At 3.30 p.m. in November, December & January. 

 

Wednesday 

10.00 a.m. Holy Communion 

 

 1st Wednesday  -  All welcome, also Mothers' Union Corporate Service 
 
 3rd Wednesday  -  All welcome, service in the Chapel at Montana 

 

Any variations will be advertised in the weekly Pew sheets, copies of which are 

displayed in the Church Porch 

 

Further details of Church activities and events are given on our website, on 

Facebook and in our monthly magazine The Messenger. 

 

Subscription enquiries to Allan Howell  -  01284 787728 

HOLY INNOCENS’ PARISH CHURCH 
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And where has this year gone? It seems no time 
at all since we were preparing the Spring Edition 
of the Village Newsletter – and now it is the last 
one of 2018 which will soon be on the streets. 
 
The Village Hall Management Committee is pre-
paring for one of our important meetings of the 
year – namely, our Annual Meeting which will be 
held in The Annexe on Monday 26th November at 
7.30 and we invite you all to attend. Each year, on this occasion, we review what we 
have achieved since the last November. As you know, part of our task is to keep the 
Village Hall looking as good as we can get and there are always numerous small 
things to do. At the moment, one of our intentions is to improve the acoustic quality 
of the Main Hall and The Annexe. There is no one big thing that can give improve-
ment, so we are taking it in stages. The first of these has been to install acoustic 
glass on the four windows which link the two rooms and we will be interested to see 
how this works. If not as good as we had hoped, then on to Stage 2! 
 
We occasionally hear from residents who feel that the Village Hall just stands there, 
with few people wishing to use it. This I can confirm is simply not the case. Our 
bookings are always impressive and it might be nearer the mark if you were to ask 
the opinion of potential bookers who simply cannot get the ‘spot’ they wanted. And it 
is simply not true that it is only dog walkers who use the Playing Fields. We have 
many out-of-village footballer teams who enjoy our field and our changing room fa-
cilities. These teams form a group who compete for a cup and, as is often the case, 
strong competition results in financial gain and for at least the last decade these 
teams have donated in the region of £1,500 to the Village Hall. This has been very 
gratefully received. We even have a team from our local Primary School who use the 
Fields frequently.    
 
On Saturday 8th we are holding one of our annual events – the Christmas Coffee 
Morning. This always has a friendly atmosphere and it is delightful to see our Village 
Hall looking lovely in its Christmas splendour. So do come and join us from 10.00 
am – 12.30 pm and enjoy the coffee and mince pies and all the other attractions.  
 
On a more dour note, we do apologise to so many of you who have to drive their 
cars through our unwanted ‘lake’ at the entrance to the Car Park. Unfortunately as 
winter takes on its more wintery aspect, we are likely to be wading through this on a 
more frequent basis. And, believe me, we do try to get this sorted but unfortunately 
Suffolk County Council has not managed to solve the problem. You can help us, 
though – when (not if) it happens again, get on your computer or phone SCC and tell 
them how tired you are of this situation. And think how awful this must be for the 
residents of Elms Close! 
 
On behalf of the Village Hall Management Committee we wish you a Very Merry 
Christmas and a Healthy and Happy New Year and we look forward to seeing you all 
in your Village Hall in the coming year.  

GREAT BARTON VILLAGE HALL 
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KIRBYE VOICES 
   Our Christmas  

programme will include  
Britten’s Ceremony of  

Carols, Vaughan  
Williams’ Fantasia on Christ-
mas carols, new carols by 
the choir and well-known 

carols for all to sing. 
 

    Concerts at 7.30 
on Thursday Dec 20 in Holy 
Innocents’ Church, Great 

Barton and 
Saturday Dec 22 in St Mary’s 
Church, Bury St Edmunds. 
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 CHURCH INSTITUTE 
 

 The Church Institute is a lovely venue which is  

available for private and regular club bookings. 

 

 It can be used for Baptism parties, Wedding  

receptions, Funeral wakes and for Birthday  

celebrations, parties and other general use. 

Please contact Linda Scoles on 01359 230392 

for prices and enquires or Rev'd Manette 

Crossman on 01284 787554  
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Calthorpe & Edwards Educational Foundation 
 

This Foundation has existed for over 250 years to help young people under the age of 25 

with study materials and books required for Further Education. In effect, this means any 

course which is NOT offered at Upper School/Community College. This includes NVQs 

which are not offered in schools. 

 

The grant, which is usually limited to a maximum of 3 years, may be extended, at the dis-

cretion of the Trustees, by one year but to no person over the age of 25. To qualify the ap-

plicants must reside in one of 13 parishes : 

 

Category A (known as the five Inner Parishes) includes Ampton, Ingham, Great & Little 

Livermere and Timworth 

 

Category B (known as the eight Outer Parishes) includes Culford, Fornham St. Genevieve, 

Fornham St. Martin, Great Barton, Ixworth, Troston, West Stow and Wordwell. 

 

Should there be a waiting list, preference will be given to those from Category A. At pre-

sent the annual grant, paid in three equal instalments, is : 

 

± £300 per annum 
 

However this amount may vary from year to year dependent on the number of applicants. 

 

Application forms can be obtained from the Clerk : 

Mrs. R.G. Boswell, Chegwidden, Beauford Road, Ingham, Bury St. Edmunds IP31 1NW 

or by email to : rgboswell@care4free.net and application must reach her by 7th September 

2019. 

MACMILLAN  CANCER  SUPPORT 

COFFEE MORNING 

 

Thanks  to  everyone  who  attended, 

helped and donated at our coffee morn-

ing on September 1st.  We raised the 

fantastic sum of £1,285.00. 

 

Special thanks to Gina,Betty,Gay,Sheila, Keith, Tina,Russell, Jane and Rob 

and Kevin without whose help none of this would be possible  Our thanks to 

Bury St Edmunds Guitar Club and our Classic car owners. 

 

Jennie and Chris Simpkin 

mailto:rgboswell@care4free.net
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Great Barton Emergency Response Plan  
(Residents Guide - Winter 2018-2019) 

 

Should an emergency arise in the home or immediate vicinity, which         
requires outside help, the residents of Great Barton should summon the 
EMERGENCY SERVICES, POLICE, FIRE and AMBULANCE as appropriate 
by dialling 999 or 112.  If for any reason they are unable to do so then a 
neighbour or their Main or Reserve Local Coordinator should be contacted.  
 
Introduction 
In response to the Civil Contingencies Act 2004 the Parish Council has  
instigated the creation of a plan for our own locality. The response might be  
required if there is an emergency or disaster caused by man or nature where 
the village is cut-off or where the emergency is so widespread that the normal 
emergency responders cannot cope. In such cases the village would be  
dependant upon the resources from within and the self-help provided by the 
residents.  The likelihood that such an emergency will ever occur is low, but it 
is sensible to have a plan in place to make best use of  the resources available 
rather than trying to make it up during the emergency, which would be wasteful 
of time and effort and could cost lives. The Parish Council has therefore  
developed an Emergency Response Plan based on community self-help. 
 
Volunteers 
An Emergency Operations Team of 8 volunteers will take the lead on behalf of 
the Parish Council. The village has been divided into 21 sectors, each sector 
has a volunteer Main and Reserve Local Coordinator. The Coordinators are 
your contact with the Emergency Team. In addition to the Emergency  
Operations Team and the Coordinators there is another team of volunteers 
who are willing to help run a Welfare Centre if required. In total approximately 
70 residents have agreed to do their best to assist the Parish Council when the 
emergency responders cannot react.  
 
Emergency Response Plan 
It is envisaged that most families will be able to cope and would prefer to  
remain in their homes should an emergency situation arise. People directly  
affected by the emergency  and vulnerable persons will be cared for in their  
local community as far as possible. If required a Welfare Centre will be opened 
to provide a refuge where people affected by a disaster or emergency can 
have their most immediate needs seen to. This leaflet gives you essential in-
formation so you can make best use of the help available if there was an 
emergency.  
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Main and Reserve Local Coordinators                                                                                        Great Barton Emergency Response Plan 

No Sector Area Local Coordinators ( Main then  Reserve ) Address Telephone No. 

1 Downing Drive, Maple Green Graham Tee 
Melvin Crissell 

22, Downing Drive, GB IP31 2RP 
18, Downing Drive, GB IP31 2RP 

01284 788 161 
01284 787 218 

2 The Park, West of and including Garden Close Colin Powell 
Allan & Chris Howell 

Holmwood, The Park, GB IP31 2SX 
7, Garden Close, GB IP31 2SY 

01284 787 106 
01284 787 728 

3 Diomed Drive NE, Eleanor Place, Bunbury Avenue,  
Dunwich Place, Chester Place, Greenway 

Pat & Roger Boyes 
David Hissett 

9 Chester Place, GB IP31 2TL 
17, Diomed Drive, GB IP31 2TH 

01284 788 200 
01284 787 266 

4 School Road, School Lane, Lodge Close, Beech Park,  
Conyers Way E, Chestnut Close, Aspen Close 

David & Julie Eaton 
Bryann Ward 

The Cedars, School Lane, GB IP31 2RQ 
4, Aspen Close, GB  IP31 2RN 

01284 787 718 
01284  787 508 

5 Ixworth Road, Thurston Road SW, Icepit Close, Moreland Drive,  
Barton Mere House to Grange Farm 

Sheila Arbon 
Robert Hale 

15, Icepits Close, GB  IP31 2PB 
The Lilacs, Thurston Road, GB IP31 2PL 

01359 233 236 
01359 233 404 

6 Mill Road North, Conyers Green, Livermere Road to  
Vicarage Farm Lane, Holy House Drift to the Mill House 

Brian Buckle 
Martin Pearson 

Tolcarne, Mill Road, GB IP31 2RY 
1, Conyers Green, GB IP31 2RX 

01284 787 210 
01284 788 439 

7 The Coppice, Lithgo Paddock,  Edes Paddock Jenny Perkins 
Stephen Laycock 

Felsham Barn, Lithgo Paddock, GB IP31 2TX 
27, The Coppice, GB IP31 2TT 

01284 787 257 
01284 788 182 

8 Anglesey Place, Diomed Drive South, Tewkesbury Place,  
Fornham Road NE, Bury Road 

Andrew Dolby 
Brian Skinner 

9, Anglesey Place, GB IP31 2TW 
5, Tewkesbury Place, GB IP31 2TP 

01284 788 110 
01284 787 469 

9 Green Lane, Shinham Bridge, Church Road 
 

Gary Agnew 
David Manning 

8, Green Lane, GB IP31 2QZ 
11A, Green Lane, GB IP31 2QZ 

01284 787 553 
01284 787 593 

10 The Street SW, East Barton Road, The Park East of Garden Close, 
Park Lane 

Jack & Debbie Meldrum 
Viv & Gwyn James 

Fir Tree Cottage, The Street, GB IP31 2QP 
Dower House, Park Lane, GB IP31 2RG 

01284 788 429 
01284 788 759 

11 The Street NE, Cox Lane, Elms Close Clare & Andrew Hopwood 
Natalie Bailey  

Field View, Cox Lane, GB IP31 2NS 
The Old Police House, The Street, GB IP31 2NP 

07787 516 401 
01284 787 184 

12 Barton Hamlet, Mere Farm Lane Joshua Pirt 
Stephen Lilley 

1, Mere Farm Lane, GB IP31 2PH 
Brambles, Barton Hamlet, GB IP31 2PP 

01359 231 011 
01359 233 641 

13 Mere Close, Pakenham Road, Thurston Road NE Kevin White 
Tony Tester  

14, Mere Close, GB IP31 2PE 
Ryeside, Thurston Road, GB IP31 2PW 

01359 231 287 
01359 232  031 

14 Brand Road, Livermere Road extreme NE end, Puttockshill  Jane & John Davis 
Amanda Rutterford 

Oakwood House, Livermere Road, GB IP31 2QB 
Peacehaven, Brand Road, GB IP31 2PZ 

01359 233 075 
01359 230 604 

15 Livermere Road, North of Leeds Wood, Vicarage Farm Lane 
inc. Vicarage Farm and Nix Green Farms 

Graham Borley 
James Boreham 

Vicarage Farm Vicarage Farm Lane GB IP31 2QF 
Nix Green Farm, Livermere Road GB IP31 2QD 

01284 787 736 
01284 787 289 

16 Conyers Way, Mill Road South Vic & Rosemary Saywell 
Keith Murray 

25, Conyers Way, GB IP31 2SW 
Woodlands, Mill  Road, GB IP31 2RU 

01284 788 058 
01284 787 466 

17 Livermere Road North of Trefella, to Mill Road, Nacton Lane Andrew Hamilton 
Mike Jones 

Grove End, Livermere Road, GB IP31 2SB 
White Gables, Livermere Road, GB IP31 2RZ 

01284 788 428 
01284 787 400 

18 Diomed Drive West, Derby Place, Woodlands Place,  
Livermere Road South of Trefella, Fornham Road NW, West Wood  

Reg Harris 
Brian Raistrick 

Hambledon, West Wood, GB IP31 2SF 
Greenways, West Wood, GB  IP31 2SF 

01284 787 311 
01284 787 372 

19 The Avenue, Barton Stud, Westfield Farm,  
Anglenook Cottages, Fornham Road West 

Linda Mothersole 
Christopher Lumley 

Gt. Barton Lodge, The Avenue, GB  IP31 2SQ 
Stallion Groom Cottage, Barton Stud, GB  IP31 2SH 

01284 787 663 
01284 788 115 

20 Cattishall and Cherry Trees Chris & Joanne Mayer 
Hugh Howcutt 

Cattishall Farm, Cattishall, GB IP31 2QT 
Cattishall Cottage, Cattishall, GB IP31 2QT 

01284 787 340 
01284 787 793 

21 East Barton, Barton Crossing Rougham Gillian & Brian Carey 
Claire & Wayne Green 

Shrub End, East Barton Road, GB IP31 2QY 
1, Barton Place Cottages, GB IP31 2QY 

01284 788 617 
01284 788 214 
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Main and Reserve Local Coordinators                                                                                        Great Barton Emergency Response Plan 

No Sector Area Local Coordinators ( Main then  Reserve ) Address Telephone No. 

1 Downing Drive, Maple Green Graham Tee 
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01359 231 011 
01359 233 641 

13 Mere Close, Pakenham Road, Thurston Road NE Kevin White 
Tony Tester  

14, Mere Close, GB IP31 2PE 
Ryeside, Thurston Road, GB IP31 2PW 

01359 231 287 
01359 232  031 

14 Brand Road, Livermere Road extreme NE end, Puttockshill  Jane & John Davis 
Amanda Rutterford 

Oakwood House, Livermere Road, GB IP31 2QB 
Peacehaven, Brand Road, GB IP31 2PZ 

01359 233 075 
01359 230 604 

15 Livermere Road, North of Leeds Wood, Vicarage Farm Lane 
inc. Vicarage Farm and Nix Green Farms 

Graham Borley 
James Boreham 

Vicarage Farm Vicarage Farm Lane GB IP31 2QF 
Nix Green Farm, Livermere Road GB IP31 2QD 

01284 787 736 
01284 787 289 

16 Conyers Way, Mill Road South Vic & Rosemary Saywell 
Keith Murray 

25, Conyers Way, GB IP31 2SW 
Woodlands, Mill  Road, GB IP31 2RU 

01284 788 058 
01284 787 466 

17 Livermere Road North of Trefella, to Mill Road, Nacton Lane Andrew Hamilton 
Mike Jones 

Grove End, Livermere Road, GB IP31 2SB 
White Gables, Livermere Road, GB IP31 2RZ 

01284 788 428 
01284 787 400 

18 Diomed Drive West, Derby Place, Woodlands Place,  
Livermere Road South of Trefella, Fornham Road NW, West Wood  

Reg Harris 
Brian Raistrick 

Hambledon, West Wood, GB IP31 2SF 
Greenways, West Wood, GB  IP31 2SF 

01284 787 311 
01284 787 372 

19 The Avenue, Barton Stud, Westfield Farm,  
Anglenook Cottages, Fornham Road West 

Linda Mothersole 
Christopher Lumley 

Gt. Barton Lodge, The Avenue, GB  IP31 2SQ 
Stallion Groom Cottage, Barton Stud, GB  IP31 2SH 

01284 787 663 
01284 788 115 

20 Cattishall and Cherry Trees Chris & Joanne Mayer 
Hugh Howcutt 

Cattishall Farm, Cattishall, GB IP31 2QT 
Cattishall Cottage, Cattishall, GB IP31 2QT 

01284 787 340 
01284 787 793 

21 East Barton, Barton Crossing Rougham Gillian & Brian Carey 
Claire & Wayne Green 

Shrub End, East Barton Road, GB IP31 2QY 
1, Barton Place Cottages, GB IP31 2QY 

01284 788 617 
01284 788 214 



24 

Contact details for the Emergency Operations Team 

Name Address Telephone No. Mobile  

Mick Brabrook 16, Downing Drive 01284 788 147 07946 422 858 

Steve Cannon ‘The Elms’, School Lane 01284 787 760 07746 655 165  

Bill Charnaud 19, Downing Drive 01284 788 170 07821 182 267 

Nicola Crouch 38, The Coppice 01284 788 611 07739 852 714 

Eddie Gibson 10, Green Lane 01284 788 384 07500 769 740 

John Hubble 12, Downing Drive  07931 578 591 

Gemma Reid 1, Conyers  Green 01284 788 439 07407 714 372 

John Roe ‘Nyah-Koti’, Livermere Rd 01284 787 749 07845 529 923 

    

 
Triggering the plan 
Radio Suffolk 104.6 MHz FM will be used to inform the community that the 
plan has been triggered. Contact your Main Local Coordinator if you need 
help or require further information. If they are unavailable contact your       
Reserve Local Coordinator.  
  
Welfare Centre 
The Village Hall is the prime building to be used as the Welfare Centre      
provided it has not been adversely affected by the Emergency. Your Local    
Coordinator will know if the Welfare Centre is open and in which village   
building it has been located. 
 
Vulnerable Persons 
Elderly people, persons living alone, non English speaking, those with         
disabilities or medical conditions, are particularly vulnerable during           
emergencies because they may not be able to properly take care of         
themselves when water, electricity or telephones are cut off. It may also be 
difficult, dangerous or just impossible for them to summon assistance         
because of immediate conditions. If you let your Local Co-ordinator know 
now before the emergency that you could be such a person, the Local Coor-
dinator can ensure that you are alright should an emergency arise. Note, 
details of vulnerable persons will be kept secure, only the Emergency Op-
erations Team, and your Main and Reserve Local  Coordinator will know 
your name. 
 
Retention  
It is intended you retain this leaflet, placing it with the other self-help        
emergency guidelines. Content will be reviewed yearly and reissued in the 
Winter Edition of the 2019 Village Newsletter. 
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CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING 

 
GREAT BARTON VILLAGE HALL 

 
SATURDAY 8

th
 DECEMBER 2018 

 

10am – 12.30 pm 
 

Entrance Fee - £1.50 
 (includes coffee and mince pie!) 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Come  and  Relax  with  Us 
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Great Barton Scout Group, Winter Report  October 2018 
 How quick the time comes around it write my report on the Scouts in all sections for the 

Village to know just what we are up too.  I could say for me as the Group Scout Leader I 

am never without a phone call or E Mail message, mostly enquiries for young people to 

join one of the sections. Always Beaver Places where it all starts but Cub and Scouts are in 

demand, I like to think its because we run an interesting Programme that fills the need for 

Beavers Cubs and Scouts, I hear that getting outside on the playing Field is very popular 

and the Group is so Grateful to the Village Hall Committee for letting us have an opportu-

nity to enjoin the fun we all have outdoors. 

 

Several weeks ago at the Centre at Morton Hall the District held its annual Chief Scout 

Award presentation, when Bronze, Silver and Gold Awards Certificates were presented to 

so many Children who had worked so hard to attain these awards, we at Great Barton were 

at the for fount of these presentations with parents and grand parents there to support then 

all, I am very proud of them all, but need to Thank all the dedicated Leaders who arrange 

the training plan to make this all possible, Yes I know we are so lucky to have over twenty 

Leaders, that give of there time and thoughts to encouraging all the young people to try 

their hardest to succeed, and I cannot Thank them enough for all they do week in week out 

come all kinds of weather to be there for the children in their control. Yes I have said this 

before but there would be no Scouts without them. I can always find a job for any Village 

person who may have been a Scout in the past to come and just see what FUN it is, see the 

back pages for my details, I look forward to hearing from you, like wise children from the 

age of six to fourteen we can find a place for you too. 

 

Up until now for the last forty five years, Scouting at Great Barton has gone no further than 

the age of 14 years, but now I have some Great News The District has decided that we can 

have attached to the Group an Explorer Unit, these young people continue on with their 

Scouting up to 18 years, there is one more Sections that takes them on to 25 years, in that 

time from 14 they can be either boys or girls become Queen’s Scouts and work towards the 

D of E Scheme, undertake activities abroad, with the Explorer Belt Award. I had the privi-

lege to present one to Rose King who spent a week in Poland hiking to win her Belt. She 

has now been appointed to be an Assistant Scout Leader with the Group, we welcome her. 

Two weeks ago, I was invited to the Parish Council Meeting to explain the needs for the 

Scouts going forward for many years to come, I was happy to do this to see if we could fit 

into the Parish Plan, which we will have a very good look at it,. 

 

The Scouts of course really need their own Building as we meet five evening a week with 

other weekend events, so it could be difficult to fit into any plan coming out of the Village 

consolation but we shall see. We have been for over three years talking to the Great Barton 

Thanksgiving Fund to extend our existing building subject to a number of items that have 

needed more thought, so I hope next time to report how we see this and make a firm deci-

sion, this matter is with the Group Executive and the Chair David Cooper,                   

phone 01284 767532 .  

 

Gordon K Biden 
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We are a luncheon club who meet at Great 
Barton Village Hall on the second Friday of 
each month (except in August).  Members are 
welcomed with the choice of a glass of sherry or fruit juice, 
and served a two course meal, followed by tea/coffee, at a 
cost of £5.00 p.p. plus a small membership yearly fee. 
 If you are 55 years or over and live in Gt Barton, and would 
like to join us, we would be pleased to hear from you to put 
you on our waiting list.  
The contact numbers are as follows: 
 Christine Johnson                   01284 787687 
Brenda Turner    01284 787654 

GREAT BARTON LUNCHEON CLUB 

GREAT BARTON COMPUTER CLUB 
Great Barton Computer Computer Club is a friendly and sociable group. 
 
The Main Club Meetings are held at the Village Hall on the last Monday of each month 
starting at 2.00pm and last approx 90mins, (with a break for tea and a chat) and consist of 
a short illustrated talks demonstrating some of the uses and applications available on our 

computers and introducing a wide range of interesting subjects.  

Open Workshops are usually held on the second and third Monday of the month (from 
2.00pm until 5pm) when various topics are explored in depth.  
 

Drop Ins are on the first Monday of the month in the Village Hall Annex from 2.00pm-4.00pm.  

This is a casual opportunity for members to come along to work on projects and help each other with 

problems. 

 

There is an Apple Mac group that meets once a month on a Thursday evening. 

 

If you would like to know more we welcome absolute beginners through to the more experienced 

who might share their knowledge with us. 

 

To learn more please visit http://gbcc.onesuffolk.net or 'google' Great Barton Club or contact our 

secretary Pat Boyes on 01284-788200, email:-  secretary.gbcc@gmail.com 

alternatively give me, Pam Dennis (membership liaison) a ring on 01284 787515 

http://gbcc.onesuffolk.net/
mailto:secretary.gbcc@gmail.com
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West Suffolk NHS Foundation Trust is asking the local 
community to consider volunteering to support patients 
and staff at the West Suffolk Hospital, Newmarket Hospital 
and in the community. 
 
The Trust’s voluntary services team has more than 400 
volunteers who help improve patients’ experience when in 
hospital. From helping on the wards to gardening, some 
volunteers plan activities for our patients with dementia, 
while others pick up and deliver important medicines from 
the pharmacy across the hospital. 
 
Recently, the Trust has been chosen as a pilot site to work 
with HelpForce, a high profile national initiative supporting 
volunteers and the value they add to health and care. As 
part of this, the Trust is creating new community-based 
roles supporting those outside the hospital and patients 
when they return home. 
It’s an exciting time to become a volunteer, so if you are 
interested in joining the team, we would be delighted to 
hear from you. 
Visit www.wsh.nhs.uk for more information, or con-
tact the team: 
Telephone: 01284 713169 | email: volun-
tary.services@wsh.nhs.uk 

 
 
West Suffolk NHS Foundation 
Trust: call for volunteers 

http://www.wsh.nhs.uk
mailto:voluntary.services@wsh.nhs.uk
mailto:voluntary.services@wsh.nhs.uk
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MONTANA SERVICE TIMES 

Montana has a Roman Catholic mass at the  

following times. 
 

SUNDAY         10.30 a.m. 

WEEKDAYS (MON TO FRI)   8.15 a.m. 

November 2018 
 

Now is the time to start thinking about protecting your health over winter with a flu 
vaccination. 
 
Over the coming months many GP practices will be holding flu vaccination clinics 
for their registered patients - and people in at-risk groups are being encouraged to 
attend. Many pharmacies also provide NHS flu vaccinations for those in at-risk 
groups aged 18+.  
 
For many people a bout of flu will result in symptoms such as headaches, aches, 
pains and tiredness. However, for people in at-risk groups flu can have serious 
consequences, leading to existing health conditions getting worse or the develop-
ment of an illness such as bronchitis or pneumonia. It is important for eligible 
young children to have the vaccination to prevent the spread of flu to other at-risk 
family members. 
 
You are entitled to a free NHS flu vaccination if you are: 
- Are aged 65 years or over 
- Are pregnant 
- Receive a carer’s allowance or are a carer of an elderly or disabled person 
whose welfare may be at risk if you fall ill 
- Are living in a long-stay residential care home or other long-stay care facility 
- Are aged between six months and 65 years and have a heart problem, a chest 
complaint or breathing difficulties, lowered immunity due to disease or treatment, 
liver disease, had a stroke or transient ischaemic attack (TIA), diabetes, a neuro-
logical condition or a problem with or removal of the spleen e.g. sickle cell disease 
- Are a child aged 2 – 3 
- Are in reception class/school years 1 – 5 
 
People in at-risk groups are encouraged to ask at their GP practice or pharmacy 
about having a flu vaccination. 
Find out more about flu and flu vaccinations at - https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/flu/  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/flu/
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W  e look forward to seeing our 

members and visitors again. Our 

meetings are held on the third Wednesday 

of the month at 7.30pm in Great Barton 

Village Hall.  

GREAT BARTON & DISTRICT FLOWER CLUB 

Welcome to Great Barton 
 New to the village? 

If you or a neighbour have recently moved into the 
village you might like a free  

“VILLAGE WELCOME PACK” 
Please contact Richard and Mary Leveritt on  

01284 787556 

BURY  ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE 

Bury Mobile Library Route 1 Every 4 weeks on  Tuesdays 

Great Barton Oakampton House  10:00 10:20 

Great Barton School Lane  10.25 10.50
        

Bury Mobile Library Route 12 Every  4 weeks on Thurs-

days 

Great Barton Brand Road  10.35 10.45 

VILLAGE HALL CAR BOOT SALES 2019 

 

Sunday 9th June 

Sunday 28th July 

Sunday 15th September 
 

Check out the Spring Newsletter for more details 
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GREAT BARTON WOMEN'S INSTITUTE 
 
We meet in the Village Hall on the first Thursday of 
every month at 7.30 p.m. and visitors are always 
welcome. 
 
Our programme for the next 4 months of is as follows :   
      
 
Wednesday 14th November we are holding a Buffet Lunch in the 
Village Hall to raise funds for our Local Worthy Cause, MyWish 
Cardiac Care, cost £8 per person. If you wish to come please 
phone         
                        Janet Wakerley on 01284 787419. 

 
 

Thursday 6th December CHRISTMAS FESTIVITIES 
    (Members Only) 
 

2019 
 
Thursday 10th January Soup, Subs and Socialise – A Members’ Eve-
ning 
    with, for and by US 
 
Thursday 7th February ‘If You Go Down to the Woods Today’  
    with Anne Mason, Chair of Friends of Thetford 
Forest 
 
We are always delighted to welcome new Members to enjoy our 
varied programme. As well as the topics listed above, we organ-
ize many outings to museums, stately homes and the theatre. 
And, as an enticement, you can come as a Visitor for three Meet-
ings before being asked to commit (£3 per evening), so please do 
join us – and bring a friend! You will both be welcomed. 
 
Further information on any aspect of the W.I. can be obtained from 
Janet Wakerley (President) on 01284 787 419 or Kate Trevitt 
(Secretary) on 01284 787 331. 
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THE FRIDAY COFFEE MORNING 
 

Come and try the Friday Coffee Morning which meets in the 

Church Institute every Friday morning from 10.00 to 11.15 a.m. 

 

We would welcome a donation to cover the cost of the coffee or tea + biscuits (as 

little as 35p per cup would be welcome) and any excess, when essential expenses 

have been removed, goes to the Church Institute Refurbishment Fund. 

 

We have a hardcore of regulars but we welcome new faces : as long as you enjoy 

a good chat about almost anything, we will be delighted to see you. And there is 

no obligation to come every Friday – but you will probably find that you want 

to! 

 

If you are new to the Village, do come and give us a try. Or, if you have lived in 

the Village for years and haven’t got round to joining us, you would still be very 

welcome. 

 

THERE WILL BE NO COFFEE MORNING ON FRIDAY 

21ST DECEMBER 

28TH DECEMBER 

4TH JANUARY 2019 

GREAT BARTON COFFEE MORNING 
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    WORLD SCOUT JAMBOREE 
     

    Hello again, welcome back to my column about preparing for 

    and attending the World Scout Jamboree in July 2019  

    (thanks, Ed). 

 

    It’s been a busy summer/autumn.  Thank you to all the  

     people who paid me to water their gardens. 

 

 

Our main Unit activities have been: 

An activities day in September – raft building (a bit wet) and ‘Jacob’s ladder’  

 climbing exercise (a bit scary) followed by an afternoon of gardening services for 

the camp site as a thank you; 

A day trip to London in half term – a ‘big city adventure’ in small groups seeking out 

landmarks and shops associated with America, Canada and Mexico (our Jamboree 

hosts) followed by having our photo taken outside No. 10 Downing Street! 

 

My current fundraising priority is a pig racing event at 7pm, 17th November at the 

school, organised with the Lions Club – we have clockwork pigs, tote betting,  

sponsored prizes, and a bar. Tickets are still available as I write this, so please call to 

book a place if you get this newsletter in time. It should be lots of fun. 

 

As always, I am available for babysitting, dog walking or any other reasonable paid 

tasks! Please contact me on 01284 787655 or by mail to 2 Lodge Close. Equally if 

you, your employer or charitable organisation, are able to provide financial aid, raffle 

prizes or other in-kind support please let me know - that would be fantastic! 

 

My donations website (https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/emilymartinwsj2019) 

has some new photos and a WSJ video. 

 
Finally, please would you consider using easyfundrais-

ing.org.uk as a gateway when you buy online? This site 

makes a small donation to a good cause, at no cost to 

you, every time you buy something. You register with 

easyfundraising.org.uk and choose a good cause to support 

– say, "Emily Martin World Scout Jamboree 2019" – after 

that you go to this site when you want to buy something, 

choose your retailer and shop as normal. 

 

Thank you, 

Emily 

https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/emilymartinwsj2019
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THE CHILDREN’S SOCIETY 
 

2018 has been a very difficult year due to my poor health, causing me to be ad-

mitted to hospital a number of times and then long recoveries at home. 

 

Thank you all who assisted in many ways and donated items to help raise funds 

for the Society. It is all greatly appreciated by the Support Group, Headquarters 

and the many children we are assisting. Our end of year totals will be recorded 

in the next edition of the Village Newsletter. 

 

My special thanks to all who help in any way, especially now that I am so dis-

abled. 

 

Sales in the Shop vary considerably but it has been encouraging to have a few 

new Visitors. Items can be reserved by request. We also try to advertise items 

needed to support these requests. 

 

NOW REQUIRED : any clothing items but they must be clean. Bags, belts, 

purses and shoes are URGENTLY needed, however old. Boots, slippers, wel-

lies, sandals; clean, coloured single or double sheets, towels, all bedlinen, small 

electricals; clean books, bric-à-brac, kitchen items. PLEASE DO NOT BRING 

LARGE, HEAVY ITEMS BEFORE CHECKING WITH ME. 

 

The Children’s Society van comes every fortnight to take left-overs or unsuit-

able items. 

 

PLEASE NOTE : No duvets, pillows, cushions, heavy curtains, large glass jars 

or coat hangers. And please NO RUBBISH which should go in the tip. 

 

Box Holders are reminded that boxes are due in January for opening – NOT be-

fore. Thank you in advance. 

 

Everything we do in Great Barton is : 

 

“Helping to make children’s lives worth living”. 

 

          Julia M. Briggs M.B.E. 
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 Great  

     Barton              

      Film  

          Night 
Forthcoming 

Programme 

 
Saturday 19th January  

Edie 2017 Cert 12A  

 

Saturday 16th February  

Mamma Mia here we go again 2018 Cert PG  

 

Saturday 16th March  

The Guernsey Literary & Potato Pie Society 2018 Cert 12A  
  

Public Admission £3:50   

Children (Under 16) £2.00 

Doors Open @ 6.45 p.m. 

Film Show Starts 7.30 p.m. 

 

GBFN.OneSuffolk.net  

Bar, Tea, Coffee & Ice-Creams Available 

These shows are open to anyone & everyone —just turn up 

and pay on the door or to reserve tickets call  

Maggie Redshaw 01284 788 397 
 

GBFN AGM Thursday 8th November 7pm in 

the village hall annex.  
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GREAT BARTON BOWLS CLUB 

East Barton Road  

 
 
 

 
The outdoor season runs from April to Sep. 

New members of all ages are welcome. 

 
We have practice sessions Tuesday mornings with coffee, 

and Wednesday evenings. 
 

We play in competitive leagues on Monday af-
ternoon and Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

evenings.  
In the winter we play in indoor leagues and 

have social events on Friday evenings. 
COME & GIVE IT A TRY 

 

Licenced Bar                    
Coaching available 
 
For more information contact : 
Henny van Holland on 01284 787242 

 

 Emergency Operations Team 

   Mick Brabrook         01284 788 147  
   Steve Cannon          01284 787 760  
   Bill Charnaud         01284 788 170  
   Nicola Crouch         01284 788 611  
   Eddie Gibson          01284 788 384  
   Gemma Reid   01284 788 439   
   John Hubble           07931 578 591  
   John Roe              01284 787 749  

GREAT BARTON EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLAN 



40 

 
 
 
 
Badminton Club    
 Mrs Ann Tee       01284 788 161 
 22 Downing Drive, Great Barton, IP31 2RP 
Barton Players 
 Mr Ken Sawyer       01284 787 485 
 4 Diomed Drive, Hall Park, Great Barton, IP31 2TF 
 barton.players@yahoo.co.uk 
Hand Bell Ringers 
 Mrs J. Hill        01359 230 770 
 38 Maltings Garth, Thurston, IP31 3PP 
Bowls Club (Outdoor) 

 Mr Henny Van Holland      01284  787242 
 32 Conyers Way, Great Barton, IP31 2SW 

Children’s Society 
 Miss J.M. Briggs       01284 787 642 
 Woodstock, Livermere Road, Great Barton, IP31 2RZ 
Church Institute Bookings 
 Linda Scoles       01359 230392 
Flower Club 
 Carolyn Rudd       01284 703311 
 carolynnanne@hotmail.com 
Freedom Church 
 Mrs Sarah Bullen   office@gbfc.org.uk or 01284 788 032 
Great Barton Allotment Association 
 Lesley Linden      gballotments@gmail.com 
Great Barton Community Woodland 
 Mr Mick Brabrook       01284 788 147 
 16 Downing Drive, Great Barton, IP31 2RP 
Great Barton Computer Club 
 Mrs P. Boyes       01284 788 200 
 9 Chester Place, Great Barton, IP31 2TL 
Great Barton Thanksgiving Fund Charity Shield (Football) 
 Mr Ron Jarrold           01284 752 361 
 29, Bullen Close, Bury St Edmunds, IP33 3JP 
Great Barton Luncheon Club 
 Mrs Chris Johnson       01284 787 687 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GREAT BARTON CLUBS & SOCIETIES 

mailto:office@gbfc.org.uk
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Great Barton Thanksgiving Fund  (Village Hall Management Committee) 
 Mr P FIsk        01359 231382 
 “Blenheim”, Thurston Road, Great Barton, IP31 2PW 
Great Barton CE Primary Academy 
 Mrs Claire Ratley       01284 787 353 
 School Road, Great Barton, IP31 2RJ 
History Society 
 Jane Bream, J.Bream711@btinternet.com   01284 702336 
Holy Innocents’ Church 
 Reverend Manette Crossman     01284 787 554 
 The Vicarage, Church Road, Great Barton, IP31 2QR 
 revmcrossman@gmail.com   
Horticultural Society 
 Mrs B. Owen       01284 787 200 
 Redsyke, The Park, Great Barton, IP31 2SX 
Mothers’ Union 
 Mrs Pat Sheppard       01284 705540 
Netball Club (Phoenix Flames) 
 Mrs Emma Gibson - gibsoneerj@btinternet.com   01284 788384 
Pathways (pre-school) 
 Mrs Julie Goodwin          01284 788 258 
 School Road, Great Barton, IP31 2RJ 
Scout Group Chairman 
 Mr David Cooper       01284 767532 
Scout Group (Cubs) 
Scout Group (Beavers) 
Scout Group (Scouts) 
 Mr Gordon K Biden      01842 824631  
 22 Hanbury Court, Bury Road, Thetford, Norfolk, IP24 3BF 
Second Chance Stroke Club 
 Penny Baker       01206 262653  
Village Hall Bookings 
 Diana Bilverstone       01284 750632 
 diana.74@hotmail.co.uk 
Women’s Institute 
 Mrs K Trevitt       01284 787 331 
 24 Diomed Drive, Great Barton, IP31 2TD 
West Suffolk Dog Training Society 
 Mr M. Chenery       01359 230 837 
 Commister Lane, Ixworth, IP31 2HE 

GREAT BARTON CLUBS & SOCIETIES 

javascript:handleMailto('mailto:j.bream711@btinternet.com');return%20false;
javascript:handleMailto('mailto:revmcrossman@gmail.com');return%20false;
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Web Sites 
If your club or society has a web-site that you would 

like added to this list, please send details to the edi-

tor :  egibsongbpc@btinternet.com 

 

Parish Council   greatbarton.suffolk.cloud 

Village Hall    greatbartonvh.onesuffolk.net  

Pathways Pre-School  greatbartonpathways.co.uk 

Primary School         greatbartonprimaryschool.co.uk 

Community Woodland gbcw.onesuffolk.net  

Computer Club   gbcc.onesuffolk.net 

Film Night    gbfn.onesuffolk.net  

Holy Innocents’ Church greatbartonandthurston.org.uk 

Freedom Church    gbfc.org.uk 

Ballroom Dancing  ballroomexperience.co.uk 

Allotment Association  

   greatbartonallotments.onesuffolk.net 

Great Barton Scouts  gtbartonscouts.co.uk 

 Great Barton Bowls Club  

   greatbartonbowlsclub.btck.co.uk 

Second Chance Stroke Club  

   Secondchancestrokeclub.co.uk 

http://greatbartonvh.onesuffolk.net/
http://gbcw.onesuffolk.net/
http://gbfn.onesuffolk.net/
http://www.greatbartonallotments.onesuffolk.net/
http://www.secondchancestrokeclub.co.uk/
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J K Mayes Plumbing 
and Heating 

 
For all of your plumbing and 

heating requirements,  
telephone Justin on  

07825325584, 01284 787682 
Brakey Cottage, Green Lane, 

Great Barton, IP31 2QS 
j.mayes23@btinternet.com 

Fully insured 
 

BeautifulU - beauty 
cabin 
 
Facials from                            £10 
Neck and head massage        £20 
Back and shoulder massage £20 
Head massage                         £10 
Hair extensions                  
 
Comfortable and friendly setting 
  

Moreton Hall 
01284 701420 
07787784460 

http://www.ciphe.org.uk/About-Us/

